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Dear Parents,

We can scarcely believe that winter is just around the corner, let’s hope it will not be as severe as a couple of years ago!  However, just in case we have attached some ‘Severe Weather / Emergency Closure Arrangements’ for your information to the back of this newsletter.
We have also detailed some health and safety issues, dates for your diary, information regarding recent events and details of various activities that will be happening in the coming weeks.
Outdoor Play
As the weather is turning colder, we ask that you remember to dress your child warmly for the weather.  Please provide hats and gloves as well as a warm jacket and appropriate footwear as we will take as many opportunities as we can to get out for fresh air/outdoor play. 
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As you know there are a lot of nasty viruses doing the     rounds.  If your child is poorly, has a temperature, headache, runny nose, cough or is sick the best place for them is cuddled up at home, even if they say they want to come to Nursery.

Safety Notice
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Can we please remind parents not to use the car park when    dropping off or collecting children.  The car park is for staff use only and cars entering and leaving the car park at the start & 
end of sessions are putting the safety of the children at risk.   
Can parents also please ensure they use the pedestrian entance when entering and leaving the nursery and not to come through the car park as this too puts the children at risk.
Consultation on the Expansion of Early Learning and Childcare to 600 hours ‘Children and Young People Bill’

The Scottish Governments committed to increasing nursery provision for 3 and 4 year olds to 600 hours by August 2014.  Falkirk Council current offer 475 hours of nursery provision to nursery aged children and are keen to gather views of parents on how these extra hours could be used.  A questionnaire has been issued to all parents and should be returned by 30th November 2013.  You can access more information, download a copy of the consultation or respond to the consultation online at:

www.falkirk.gov.uk/nursery600
Paper copies can be sent to:

Early Learning and Childcare Consultation

Education Services,

Sealock House,
2 Inchyra Road,

Grangemounth

FK3 9XB

They can also be handed into the nursery and we will forward them to the above address.

Or by e-mail to:

educ.consultation@falkirk.gov.uk
A public meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th November 2013 at Graeme High School from 6.15 p.m. to 7.30 p.m.  The purpose of the meeting is to engage with parents/carers on the potential changes to early learning and childcare in Falkirk.

(Creche facilities will be available.)
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Fundraising

Many thanks for your very generous response – firstly the Sponsored Obstacle course, which was held at the end of September, raised a total of £315.00 for Nursery funds.
The recent Rag bag collection raised £44.00 for nursery funds, thank you to everyone who donated their unwanted clothing.
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This year’s fundraiser for Children In Need will be on Friday 15th November 2013. Help use to raise funds by wearing spots and stripes on this day and placing your donation in the boxes provided.  There will also be an opportunity to win a bear by guessing its birthday.  The Guess the Birthday will be available from Monday 11th November with the winner being announced on Friday afternoon.  We look forward to seeing everyone wearing their spots and stripes on the day.
Review Meetings
All parents will receive an appointment to attend a short 10-15 minute review meeting with their child’s keyworker during November.  This is a short twice yearly meeting to give you the opportunity to look over your child’s learning journey and discuss their development, progress and interests.  Staff will record the details of the discussion and any comments or concerns you may have of how your child is doing at nursery or home.  As you know your child best it is important that you take this opportunity to discuss their progress with staff.  If you are unable to attend on the date you are given please do not hesitate to contact your child’s keyworker to arrange an alternative date or time. 
Rainbow Room News
The children and staff in the Rainbow Room have been very busy since our last newsletter.

On Monday’s Claire MacLean (speech & language therapist) has been running a CHAT group to support the children’s language development.  This group consists of six sessions each of which is designed to promote the children’s language around a particular subject area.  Below is a list of the six areas covered during the weekly sessions.
· Week 1



Body parts

· Week 2



Animals

· Week 3



Transport

· Week 4



Food
· Week 5



Actions
· Week 6



Home

Once Claire has completed the initial six sessions staff will introduce CHAT groups at different times to ensure all children have the opportunity to participate. 
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The children have been developing their physical skills in a range of ways.  They have been using a variety large physical equipment both indoors and outdooors and also participating in walks around the village. Kate and Kellie have been on training courses on outdoor play and have lots of new and exciting ideas to support the children’s learning outdoors. The children have also been using their senses to explore the world around them, with the paint and scented bottles being very popular. 
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As always the children are keen to participate in together time with their peers.  During this time they are encouraged to choose which song they would like to sing by using props from our song bag.  Each child has their favourite song, with action songs being particularly popular.  The song words are available for parents should they wish to sing along with their child at home.  There are always a large selection of different books available for the children to enjoy, recently a favourite was The Three Billy Goats Gruff.  Parents, Grandparents and children recently enjoyed listening to Sharon read this popular tale to them during one of our story telling sessions.  The children can often be seen acting out parts of the story using the puppets.
Tracy has attended training on how to support children with visual impairment and is making good use of her new skills.  Isabel has been on a course to learn how to support children with a hearing impairment. 

Isabel has attended training on blogging and is currently investingating how we can use a blog to provide parents with information about what the children are doing during their day at nursery.  We will keep you informed of how this is progressing.
Sunbeam Room News
Pre-school children have been benefiting from attending a Narrative group led by Speech and Language and supported by staff. 
We have been exploring ‘Autumn’ by going for walks and collecting leaves. We then used them in art activites. We collected leaves for our stick insects too. The nursery children visited the ‘Fruit Barra’ and chose their vegetables for soup which they enjoyed with some bread!
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As part of our Halloween topic we visited the school where some pre-school children told us spooky stories in the library. All children showed fantastic listening skills and sat nicely. Well done! Our Fun Day was a great success. Everyone came in fancy dress and took part in party games, stories, songs and a special snack…..including pumpkin soup!!!
We continue to visit the school’s G.P. room and gym hall regularly. The children look forward to these visits which help them to make a smooth transistion to school when the time comes.
Christmas Hamper

We are looking for donations for our Christmas Hamper.  Donations of groceries or pamper goods would be gratefully accepted.  There will be a box located in the hall for any donations.  Christmas Hamper Raffle Tickets will be available as of Monday 2nd December.
Christmas Story Time and Sing along 
In previous years all the children have participated in a Christmas song concert, but this year staff have decided to try something new.  Both the Sunbeam room and the Rainbow room will be holding individual Christmas story and sing along days which staff feel will be more enjoyable for all involved.  

The story time and sing along for the Rainbow room will be on Wednesday 11th December and the Sunbeam room session will be on Friday 13th December (times to be confirmed).  Children who usually attend nursery on these days should attend as normal with their parents joining them at the agreed time to listen to a special story and sing some favourite Christmas songs.  If your child does not usually attend on these days then you are invited to come along with them at the agreed time to join in the fun.  After the story and songs non-alcoholic refreshments, shortbread and mince pies will be served to all.
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Christmas Parties
The Nursery Christmas Parties for all children will be either the morning or the afternoon on Thursday December 19th – please bring your child, to their respective party even if it is not their usual day.

Rainbow Room Christmas Party 9.30am-11.30am

ALL the Rainbow Room children should attend 9.30am-11.30am.  (Please do not arrive earlier than 9.30am).  There will be no Rainbow Room afternoon sessions on this day.

Rainbow Room children who have an extended day contract on a Thursday should attend as normal.

Santa will be arriving at 11am if you wish to come along and see your child receive his/her gift.  All Rainbow Room children are invited to the party!
Sunbeam Room Christmas Party 1.30pm-3.30pm

ALL Sunbeam Room children should attend 1.30pm-3.30pm (please do not arrive earlier than 1.30pm).  There will be no Sunbeam Room morning sessions on this day.

Sunbeam Room children who have an extended day contract on a Thursday should attend as normal.

Santa will be arriving at 3pm if you wish to come along and see your child receive his/her gift.  All Sunbeam Room children are invited to the party.

Some Important Dates for Your Diary
Monday 4th Nov 2013 - Big Groove Drumming Workshop (Only for children who normally attend on a Monday)
Friday 15th Nov 2013 - Children in Need (children can pay a donation to wear spots and stripes)  

Week beginning 11th Nov 2013 - Sunbeam Room review meetings

Week beginning 18th Nov 2013 - Rainbow Room review meetings

Monday 2nd Dec 2013 - Childsmile Varnish Application (Sunbeam room only – can you please return forms if you have not already done so)

Wednesday 11th Dec 2013 - Rainbow Room Christmas Story Time and Sing Along

Friday 13th Dec 2013 - Sunbeam Room Christmas Story Time and Sing Along
Thursday 19th Dec 9.30-11.30am - Rainbow Room Christmas Party

Thursday 19th Dec 1.30-3.30pm - Sunbeam Room Christmas Party

Friday 20th December 2013 – Xmas Holidays - Nursery closes for term time children – only morning children should attend on this day.  (All term time children should return as of Monday 6th January 2014)

Tuesday 24th December 2013 – Xmas Holidays – Last day for extended day children.  (Nursery re-opens to children on extended day placements only, as of Friday 3rd January 2013)
Regards,

P. Adamson                        Susan Maxwell

Headteacher                     Depute Manager
